
 

 

October 14, 2020 

Mohnton Borough Council met in regular session on the above date using an electronic forum ZOOM. 

The meeting information was advertised in the Reading Eagle and on the borough website to allow 

public participation. 

Members participating were Dale Eisenhofer, Mary Gudikunst, Tim Moll, Mike Anderson, Brian Simmon 

and President Mike DeFeo who presided. Also present were Zachary Morey from Hoffert & Klonis and 

Mayor Gary Kraft.  

 

A motion was made by Dave Kurczewski and seconded by Dale Eisenhofer to approve the meeting 

minutes with all voting in favor. 

 

ENGINEER 

1. The request for a sign limiting truck traffic coming from Woodland Avenue to Main Street will 

require a traffic study. Dave Kurczewski made a motion to approve Kraft Engineering to do this study 

and the Solicitor to prepare the ordinance, and advertise it for adoption. The motion was seconded 

by Brian Simmon and duly passed by council. 

2. Sewer System repair prices were received, with M & A Excavating being awarded the work to repair 

three manholes and a sewer main repair on Wyomissing Ave in the amount of $19,888. The motion 

to award was made by Dale Eisenhofer, seconded by Dave Kurczewski with all voting in favor. The 

only other price received was CMS in the amount of $20,300.  

CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICER 

1. Report submitted. 

2. Several properties with repeat violations were discussed. 

POLICE CHIEF – Eric Pistilli participated to give his report. 

1. Report submitted. 

PRESIDENT 
1. The work session and business meetings for November will be held via ZOOM. 
2. Police Pension2021 MMO - $49,360 
3. Non-Uniform Pension 2021 MMO - $15,538 

 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 

FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION 
1. The first draft of the budget will be sent out to council before the next meeting. 
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
1.     Safety improvements to the borough office access were discussed. 
 
The Treasurer’s Report was approved and the bills were approved to be paid after a motion was made 
by Dale Eisenhofer and seconded by Dave Kurczewski. 

 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.  

 
 


